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  August 26, 2014 
6:30 pm at Jake’s Diner 

 

Food available 
come early to visit and eat. 

Bend Aero Modelers 
held their annual fun-fly 
event in coordination 
with the AMA’s National 
Model Aviation Day 
event supporting the 
Wounded Warrior Project 
and also to benefit the 
local Central Oregon 
Veterans Outreach.  A 
couple of  articles in the 
local paper featured the 
event before and after. 
Turn-out by the public 
was good.  This is our 
yearly event that reach-
es out to the community 
to acquaint them with 
the model aircraft hob-
by.  Donations were 
good and raffle tickets 
took in a tidy sum as did 
the food concession.  
This is a success story!  
More inside….. 



 

Usually I include pictures for new members but I have not had a chance to get them for these folks so if  you see some-
one new at the field or at our meetings, please make them feel welcome! 

Meet new members Ken and daughter Sierra McKinster.  Ken considers himself  an intermediate pilot and has an inter-
est in electrics, sport, scale/giant scale, gliders, park flyers and 3D aerobatic planes……...What’s left??  He decided 
to join BAM through a family membership so his daughter can learn more about the hobby and receive proper flight 
training.  Welcome to BAM Ken and Sierra! 

Meet new member Tom Stee.  Tom considers himself  an advanced pilot with an interest in electrics, sport, scale and 
combat airplanes.  He is also a current member of  the La Pine R/C Flyers.  Welcome to BAM Tom! 

Meet new member David Moore.  David considers himself  an intermediate pilot with and interest in electrics, sport 
airplanes and gliders.  He is also a current member of  the La Pine R/C Flyers.  Welcome to BAM David! 

Hi all !! 
 
I want to bring your attention to the page following this one.  It features an article that was in the current is-
sue of  Model Aviation and is by the AMA president Bob Brown.  I know some of  you might have already read it 
but I think it was important enough to be spoon fed to those who might have breezed over it.  The most im-
portant points are highlighted and I urge all of  you to take this important topic to heart. 
 
Our season is coming to a close with only two more scheduled events on the calendar…...well three if  you 
count the Christmas party.   This coming Saturday, August 30 is the final Club 40 pylon race at the BAM field 
and the following Saturday, September 6 is the scale fly-in and BAM family BBQ.  I would urge all of  you to at-
tend both of  these events to help close out a very busy season and to enjoy all of  the field improvements that 
have happened this year. 
 
Also, at the October meeting we have nominations for 2015 BAM officers so if  you have a desire to occupy an 
office or you know of  someone you would like to nominate, please keep that in mind with elections taking 
place in November. 
 
I’ll see you at the meeting Tuesday, August 26 and Jake’s.  Come early enough to eat with us and talk planes. 





 

Dear Members, Fellow RC Pilots, and Interested Readers: 
 
     So far we have had a very productive and active year. Between the weekend flying, park fly-
ing, pylon racing, and now the National Model Aviation Day Fun Fly, we have had a very busy 
schedule. On top of  that, we have completed two major field improvement projects (the safety 
fence and concrete projects). 
 

    All of  these achievements and success would have not been possible without you—our members.  As a club officer, I 
am extremely pleased with the commitment that many of  you routinely show and the time as well as effort you have put 
into our club. It makes a huge difference and we can all see the results and enjoy the benefits. 
 
     It is refreshing to be part of  an active, vibrant club that lives up to its true purpose. Moreover, at currently 45 mem-
bers, our club shows above average participation (30%-40%), including club meetings and events as well as projects, 
which is remarkable. 
 
     We also continue to increase our visibility in the community by participating in other public events such as the recent 
Wings and Wheels event at the Prineville airport and the upcoming Innovation Day Bend with a focus on aerial robotics. 
And our involvement does not go unnoticed as last year’s TV shoot on Bend’s local myWindow program and the more re-
cent feature article in The Bend Bulletin illustrate. 
 
     You may recall my president’s message in the January 2013 newsletter. I can only repeat my words and thank every-
body for their ongoing support of  our club. Likewise, a club’s stability and level of  participation is also linked to the com-
mitment of  the EC to foster a pleasant club culture and take care of  club matters. I think that we have been successful in 
this area as well and I want to say thank you to our club officers for being a cohesive and dedicated team. A club without 
negative distractions is more effective and can achieve more with less. So keep up the great work everybody! 

 
On a totally unrelated note, a friend of  mine sent me a text message the other day, reminding 
me about how dangerous LiPo batteries can be. Apparently he was charging one of  his LiPo 
batteries when it suddenly exploded into a big ball of  smoke and fire. There was nothing 
wrong with the battery, it wasn’t damaged or showing any signs of  puffiness. Fortunately he 
was standing nearby and immediately removed the battery and threw it onto a rock bed. He 
sent me a picture of  the aftermath. Remember, never leave LiPos unattended when charging 
and always place them on a surface that is fire resistant and away from combustible materi-
als. Ideally, place the LiPo battery in a bag designed for charging LiPos or a metal container.  

 

See you at the field! 

Waldemar 

 



On August 16, 2014, Bend Aero Modelers held their second annual National Model Aviation Day event to benefit the 
Wounded Warrior Project and the local Central Oregon Veterans Outreach.  There had  been a prior newspaper article 
that had mentioned the event and one the day after.  The event was well attended and the safety measures that were 
put into place at Waldemar’s direction worked really well in ensuring that the visitors to the field could see everything 
and still be safe.  The members did a good job of  keeping planes in the air all day so there was always something to 
watch and we covered all aspects of  the hobby with the exception of  turbine powered aircraft.  The buddy-box flights for 
visitors were really popular as were the flight simulator and the “rides” that Greg McNutt gave with his FPV equipment 
equipped Fenwing Penguin.  The food was good and plentiful and the weather was beautiful.  All and all, a perfect day! 

Left:  The registration booth 
where pilots registered and 
raffle tickets were sold for priz-
es.  Donation jars were there 
for the event theme. 
Right:  The kitchen being in-
spected by the county health 
department. 

Ryan Thomas on the left and James Fredricks on the right, 
helping young spectators get a flight on the flight simulator. 

Our youngest pilot, 
RJ Gorman getting 
ready for a flight 
demonstration. 

This editor’s wife enjoy-
ing a “ride” with the help 
of  FPV equipment. 

The spectators had plenty of  shade and a front row seat for 
all of  the static display and flying action. 

There were plenty of  planes to see! 

Left: Some of  
the action in 
the pits and 
on the flight 
line. 

Right: Spectators 
heading to the run-
way to inspect the 
planes close-up. 



Never idle, our club gathered some able bodied volunteers to start improving the pit areas at our field.  
On Aug 2 and 4, the area identified as most needy was prepped and graced with a 15 X 50 foot slab of  concrete.  The 
work was done by members with little or no knowledge of  concrete work but the outcome looks very professional.  Dur-
ing this same time period, rotting fence posts were replaced and in general other areas of  disarray were tended to 
bringing the field up to a very nice presentation for the the upcoming National Model Aviation Day.  Here are some pic-
tures of  the work and the people who helped. 

Here’s the able bodied crew that 
showed up on Aug 2 to do the 
concrete prep work.  

Of course there were the usual 
rocks that had to be displaced. 

The finished plot.  These guys 
did an incredible amount of  
work in one day! 

Watering had to be done so the 
concrete would not hit dry dirt 
and dry too fast. 

Let the pouring begin!  These guys worked 
like they knew they were doing.   Wading 
around in concrete is not an easy thing to do! 

After the concrete was spread, it 
had to be smoothed which is 
another labor intensive effort. 

After the pouring was done, the concrete had to be smoothed, floated, 
grooved and textured.  It was a fairly warm day so the concrete had to be 
wetted to prevent rapid drying.  The edges had to be rounded and any 
imperfections tended to.  This project really came out well and  is a testa-
ment to the dedication of  our members. 

Here are the replacement fence posts.  If  
you have ever tried to dig at our field you 
will appreciate the effort it took to get 
holes dug for these posts and get them 
cemented in.  Another good job!!!! 











And the results so far……………………………………………….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Heat 6 

Race 3 (July 26, FOD)                 

Pilot Score 
Effi‐
ciency Heat 1 Heat 2 Heat 3 Heat 4 Heat 5 Heat 6 

Bruce Burgess 23 96% 4 4 4 4 3 4 
Waldemar Frank 18 75% 3 2 3 3 4 3 
Ron Wallace 13 54% 2 3 2 2 2 2 

2014 Season ‐ Score Tracker   
    

Season Standings (aŌer 3 races) Points 
Bruce Burgess 53 
Waldemar Frank 41 
Ron Wallace 28 
Darrell Loveland 25 
Joe Stone 17 
Greg McNuƩ 15 

Above:  Turnout was less than hoped for as only 3 pi-
lots raced in this session.  Shown here are all the pi-
lots, helpers and spectators, one being a reporter for 
the Bend Bulletin newspaper. 
 
Left:  Ron Grigsby was there and ready to race but 
was experiencing some difficulties with his plane.  After 
a servo change-out, Burce Burgess test flew the plane 
for Ron and afterward Ron was flying and some severe 
flutter was noticed and the plane destroyed itself.  
More photos  in the obituaries section.. 











Greg McNutt was awarded the coveted crash 
trophy for the second time  at our July meeting.   
 

He crashed his Revolver while camping.  
 

He tried to land his Parkzone T28 under his 
car.  
  

He crashed his Club 40 pylon racer at the    
races in LaPine.   
 
It might interest you to know that Greg is our 
latest designated club instructor……….  

Ron Grigsby suffered the loss of  his racer just prior to the races at Redmond.   
He is obviously a contender for this month’s crash trophy nominations. 

Also included for contention for this month’s crash trophy but not pictured are:  Richard Carlson and Steve Younger and 
Tom Rainwater (hope I’m not forgetting anyone).  These worthy guys had incidents at our National Model Aviation Day.   
 
Visitors from the other side of  the mountains Eric and Gene Suing flew in our event.  Gene crashed a Radian glider he 
had just bought the night before.  Eric tried to demolish a nice looking Waco bi-plane but it survived despite his attempts.  
Maybe we should give them an honorary trophy…? 









 
 

 
All pilots shall be current members of  A.M.A. and B.A.M. Proof  of  current A.M.A. membership 

is required prior to flying at B.A.M. 
 

Visiting A.M.A. pilots and new members of  B.A.M shall receive a safety orientation prior to their 
first flight. 

 
Pilots shall ensure safe flight operations in concordance with A.M.A. Safety Rules and these 

Field safety Guidelines. 
 

Pilots shall ensure safe operation of  their aircraft and associated equipment prior to use. 
 

Pilots are encouraged to verbally enforce safe flying practices. 
 
All guests, children, and pets shall be supervised by a B.A.M. member while inside the flying 

field and are encouraged to remain behind the pit tables. 
 

All pilots shall restrain their aircraft during the start-up/arming process. This includes electrics. 
 

Pilots shall never leave their aircraft unattended while the aircraft is running or armed.. 
 

Pilots shall only taxi aircraft in the specified taxi area and use caution while taxiing. 
 
While flying, pilots are encouraged to remain 25 feet behind the closest edge of  the runway, 

preferably behind a pilot station. 
 
Pilots shall verbally communicate their intensions such as landings, take-offs, or aircraft prob-

lems while flying. 
 
Pilots shall fly their aircraft north of  the centerline of  the runway. This is known as the 

“deadline”. 
 

POPP’S FIELD SAFETY GUIDELINES 



 
 
Pilots only are permitted beyond the flight line (e.g., to retrieve an aircraft) 

 
Landing aircraft have the right of  way. Dead-stick landings shall be announced as such and giv-

en full priority. 
 

Pilots shall communicate any aerobatic maneuvers such as,  low passes, touch and go’s, and 
hovering directly near or above the runway. 

 
Pilots shall not take-off  or land on the taxiways. 
 
A maximum of  five (5) aircraft is allowed in the air at one time. This includes helicopters and 

micros. 
 

Pilots shall call all maiden flights prior to flight. All other aircraft shall be grounded throughout 
the entirety of  the flight. 

 
Hand launches shall be performed approximately 25 feet from the edge of  the runway closest 

to the pilots’ station. 
 

Pilots using AM/FM radio equipment shall have the appropriate frequency pin attached to the 
transmitter antenna whenever the radio is in use. 

 
R/C cars and other surface vehicles are prohibited anywhere inside the flying field. 

 
Smoking is prohibited anywhere inside the flying field and shall be carried out in a safe and re-

spectful manner in the parking lot. 
 

        The consumption of  alcoholic beverages before or during flight is prohibited. 
 

POPP’S FIELD SAFETY GUIDELINES 



 


